~AS THE WOOD TURNS

August 2005

Woodturning Fashion Statement

Note those colorful suspenders

Mike Wells Jr. concentrates as he turns a bowl at a Hand’s On session.
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Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm at Hank
Cahill’s Dust Bowl
President’s Report and General Business

Hank received a newsletter from Surrey Woodturners
in England. A number of craft fair brochures were also
received:

26th Annual Arts & Crafts Festival,
Fontbonne Academy, Milton, MA
November 25, 2005, 5pm - 8:30 pm, 26, 10am - 3:30 pm

Abington 5th Annual Lions Club Fall Festival
Noon-4pm Sept. 25,2005 - Rt.58 Griffins Dairy - $30
pace fee -Contact Debbie Taylor 781-982-9886.

The Plymouth Guild Inc.38th Annual Juried Art Show -
Under the Tents at the Plymouth Public Library -
September 17-21, 2005. Awards totaling $3000+.
Registration Thursday September 8th 3-7:30 pm or
Saturday September 10th, 10 am -2 pm at the rear door,
Plymouth Public Library, 132 South St., Plymouth. Entry
fee $8.00.

The South Shore Natural Science Center, Norwell, 29th
Annual Corn Festival, Saturday, September 17th from
10 am to 4 pm. Space $40. Contact Joan Reid 781-659-
2559x203.

Treasurer Wally Kemp reported $983 in Treasury. Mal
gave Wally a newsletter expense invoice of $148.36 for
April, May, June and July 2005 newsletters.

Wally received a $175 check from Fuller Craft Museum
for woodturning workshop.It was agreed to send $75 to
CEREF for craft disaster support.

Lenny the Librarian reported limited activity. New
members should take advantage of the Library. He
mentioned that the Do-it-yourself channel has a turning
program on Saturdays, noon and 9:30 pm.

A call for refreshment volunteers was made. Novem-
ber 2005 is still available! Mal mentioned the Google
Earth program is now free and worth downloading.

Andy Osborne, Bernie Feinerman and Bob [uliano
attended and reported on the Jean Franois Escoulen
demonstration and workshop in Rhode Island.

Lathe Raffle

A 44” bed AMT Lathe (less motor) with a home
made table and a box of accessories will be raffled
at the August meeting. Submit a blind bid to Hank.
The lathe can be seen at Hank’s shop.

Angelo plans to set up a New England Woodturning
Symposium in 2006. A meeting will be held on August
20th with New England clubs.

Audubon Farm Day is October 1st.

Ken reported that Fuller Craft Museum will have a
Rude Osolnik Exhibit in mid October. His daughter lives
in Brockton.

Ken also mentioned that our show at Fuller will require
75 to 100 pieces - 2-3 pieces each member. They will
be on display January 14th to March 12th. A donation
of 15% should be made to Museum for items sold. A
sign up sheet will be available at August meeting. The
inventory list is to be submitted by November 14th.

John Shooshan had boxes of woodturning and wood-
working magazines free for the taking.

Jeff reported on the Penn State Arts Festival. Eight -
twelve woodturners demonstrating. Turned Urns sold
for $5000 each!

Hands On session set for Saturday, August 13th. 10am
at Hank’s Shop.Projects from Brockton Liberty Tree
due at September meeting.

Harold Dyke work was featured in a front page article
in the Taunton Call. He had an exhibit at the Taunton

Public Library through July.

AWood Swap was held.

Welcome New Members

Ben Natale from Pembroke
Bob Richard from Duxbury
Ed Sullivan from Dedham
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July 2005 Hand’s On Turning Session

Handle takes shape

Conference Finished product Rich demonstrates technique to Bob

Jeff Demonstrates at Fuller Craft Museum Open House
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Jeff starts turning the lower part of a box A candid opinion of Jeff’s turning




Bob’s eccentric
turnings from
Jean Francois

Sid’s White Oak

and Butternut boxes Escoulen’s
workshop
. . Mal’s Boston Gear & South Bend
Jim’s Cedar mallet, spalted Maple weed pot & Brazilian Drill Press models from 1948

Roewood Wand

Andy’s Asl sad blated est i Nigel’s Mahogany & Poplar segmented
‘ : bowls with metal stands
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Richard’s Ash bowl
& baby rattle

Jeff’s Walnut bowl,
spindles for chair repair

Ken’s Cherry Bol from partially turned wood
& old wooden plane

T N

Peter’s Rude Osolnik Pink Ivory piece



